
Monday, April 23, 2001 
MSG 2001-035 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Heads Of Executive Departments And Agencies 

FROM: Steven R. Cohen, Acting Director 

Subject: Hispanic Federal Executive Summit IV 

The National Association of Hispanic Federal Executives, in partnership with the Departments of 
Labor and Commerce, has announced the Hispanic Federal Executive Summit IV, to be held on 
Thursday, September 20, 2001, at the Department of Labor Main Headquarters Building, 200 
Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, DC. The theme of Summit IV is "Juntos Podemos," 
which translated means "Together We Can." 

Summit IV builds on the efforts of previous summits, which provided an impetus for the 
issuance of Executive Order 13171, Hispanic Employment in the Federal Government, and the 
reaffirmation of having a Federal workforce that represents the diversity of our Nation and the 
people we serve. This year, the focus of Summit IV will be on: 

• improving accountability for representation of Hispanics at the Senior Executive level; 
• institutionalizing effective strategies for recruitment, selection and advancement of 

Hispanics from GS-13-15 positions to the Senior Executive Service (SES); and 
• utilizing the transition to a new Administration as a period of improving the 

representation of Hispanics at the Senior Executive levels of Government. 

Your support of the upcoming Hispanic Federal Summit IV is crucial to providing a vehicle for 
improving the numbers of Hispanics in senior leadership positions throughout our Government. 
Since attendance is by invitation only, I encourage you to allow the participation of those 
members of the SES and other executives holding positions of comparable rank, and selected 
GS-15 staff, within your organization. 

Letters of invitation will be distributed by the Summit IV planning committee in the near future. 
Ms. Daliza Salas, Director SES Staffing Center, will serve as the OPM point of contact for 
Summit IV. Please contact her at SESSTAFF@opm.gov or 202 606-2246 if you have any 
questions. 
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